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1166 NONPROFIT CORPORATIONS ORGANIZED PRIOR TO 1911 
CHAP. 126 PRIVATE AND SPECIAL, 1967 

Chapter 125 

AN ACT to Authorize Lincoln County to Raise Money for Court House Capital 
Improvements. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. i. To raise money for court house capital improvements. The county 
commissioners of t'he County of Lincoln are authorized to raise and expend a 
sum not exceeding $150,000 for the alteration, renovation and addition to the 
Lincoln County court house comprising improvements and such facilities as the 
county commissioners may deem advisable, but no funds shall be expended for a 
separate building. 

Sec. 2. Bonds or notes. To provide funds for said capital improvements, the 
treasurer of Lincoln County, with the approval of said county commissioners, 
may borrow from time to time upon the full faith and cre,dit of the county such 
sums, not exceeding in the aggregate $150,000, as may be necessary, and may 
issue bonds or notes therefor which shall bear on their face the words "Lincoln 
County Capital Improvement Bonds, Act of 1967," or "Lincoln County Capital 
Improvement Notes, Act of 1967." Each authorized issue shall be payable in such 
annual installments beginning not more than 2 years from the date thereof as 
will extinguish each loan in not more than 20 years from its date, and so that 
the amount of each annual payment of principal in any year shall not be less by 
more than $10,000 than the amount of the principal of the loan payable in any 
subsequent year. Such bonds or notes shall be signed by the treasurer of the 
county and countersigned by the majority of said county commissioners. Such 
bonds shall be valid without first obtaining the consent of said county as pro­
vided in the Revised Statutes of 1964, Title 30, sections 302 and 404. The 
county may sell such securities at public or private sale upon such terms and 
conditions as the said county commissioners may deem proper, but at not less 
than par and accrued interest. 

Sec. 3. Temporary notes. Said county treasurer, with the approval of said 
county commissioners, may issue temporary notes of the county, payable in not 
more than one year from their dates, in anticipation of the issue of serial bonds 
or notes under this Act' and may renew the same, but the time within which such 
serial bonds or notes shall become due and payable shall not, by reason of such 
temporary notes, be extended beyond the term fixed by this Act. Any notes 
issued in anticipation of the serial bonds or notes shall be paid from the pro­
ceeds thereof. 

Effective October 7. 1967 

Chapter 126 

AN ACT Relating to Certificate of Organization of Nonprofit Corporations 
Organized Prior to 19II. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Certificate of organization of nonprofit corporations organized prior to 19II. 
Any nonprofit corporation, organized prior to the effective date of chapter 133 


